TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

502 Deaderick Street, 4" Floor
Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room

September 2, 2022 on September 2, 2022 at 11:31 3.m.

Charles B. Welch, Jr. Esq.
Farris Bobango PLC

414 Union Street, Suite 1105
Nashville, TN 37219
cwelch@farris-law.com

RE: Docket 21- 00055 Application of Limestone Water Utility Operating
Company, LLC for Authority to Sell or Transfer Title To The Assets,
Property, And Real Estate of Public Utility, Shiloh Falls Utilities, Inc., And
For A certificate Of Public Convenience and Necessity.

RE: Docket 21- 00060 Application of Limestone Water Utility Operating
Company, LLC for Authority to Purchase Title To The Assets, Property,
And Real Estate Of A Water System, Chapel Woods, And For A Certificate
Of Public Convenience and Necessity

Dear Mr. Welch:

Pursuant to Tennessee Public Utility Commission Chapter 1220-04-14 it is requested that
Limestone Water Utility Operating Company, LLC and Chapel Woods Home-Owners
Association provide responses to the following:

1. Ifacustomer notice has been provided to customers, please provide documentation
of such notice. If notice has not been provided, please issue customer notice within
30 days in advance of the October 10, 2022 Commission Conference as required

by Commission Rule 1220-04-14-.08(5).

2. After completion of the sale, will Chapel Woods and Shiloh Falls, Inc. retain any
authority over the assets or operations of the wastewater system? If so, please
explain,

3. After completion of the sale, will Chapel Woods and Shiloh Falls, Inc. continue to
charge any rate to lot owners/customers related to the provision of wastewater

service? If so, please explain.

Telephone 615.741.2904, Toll-Free 1.800.342.8359, Facsimile 615.741.5015
www.tn.gov/tpuc
www.facebook.com/tpuc



4. Tt is requested that Limestone file a separate tariff for both Chapel Woods’ and
Shiloh Falls’ service areas detailing all rates, terms and conditions for service that
will apply to customers post acquisition. Also, please confirm the entirety of rates
currently assessed by Chapel Woods, including, but not limited to, monthly water
charges, late fees, reconnection fees, tap fees, etc. Please provide the average
customer’s bill pre-acquisition and post-acquisition.

It is requested that all responses be filed no later than 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, September
8, 2022. Responses are to be submitted electronically at tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with
one hard copy mailed to the Docket Manager at the Tennessee Public Utility Commission,
502 Deaderick Street, 4™ Floor, Nashville, TN 37243. Please contact me with any
questions or need for clarification.

Sincerely,

[ 4o

David Foster
Director Utilities Division

cc: Karen H. Stachowski via email: (karen.stachowski@ag.tn.gov
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